
  

     I sent my last letter out in December 2024, and we are now into March of 2025. Wow, time is moving along. In
December at Branches, Hali and I put on a ladies’ craft night where we made ornaments, gift bags, wall décor, cards, or
small snow globes. We only had about five ladies show up, but we had a wonderful time of fellowship and sharing in the
love of our Saviour. I held a little CHRISTmas party with the kids where the parents joined in. I was able to share the true
meaning of Christmas with the kids during class time, and we had the party afterwards where the kids and parents
watched a short Christmas movie and made ornaments.
 
     In January, we had two men - George and Gary - get baptized in the ocean down the road from the building we rent.
The water was cold, but they all handled it like champs. What a blessing it is to see how the Lord continues to work here
in San Francisco. Last January, we watched John and Yessica get baptized; and just last month, they had their first child.
So please pray for them as they continue to grow in their faith and now learn to raise their precious little boy to love the
Lord, as well. 
 
    In March, we had a “Connect Party” at the Woodfin’s house. This is where we invite new visitors from church to a time
of food and fellowship where they learn a little more about the church and get to meet the church people on a more one-
on-one basis. We had three visitors that showed up. One young lady named Angela has been faithful in coming to church
for about a month now. Pray she will continue to allow the Lord to lead her in the right direction. 
 
     In closing, I want to give an update on my mom. First, I want to say thank you for your faithful prayers. I was able to
go see them for Christmas; but the night I got in, she had to go to the ER. She was in the hospital for 8 days. On day 6,
they finally figured out that one of her diabetic medicines she has been on for over a year was causing her to throw up
multiple times a day for at least a month. She came home on December 25th in the afternoon, so we celebrated
Christmas on the 26th. What a blessing it was to see her be able to eat, drink, and take her medicine without it all coming
back up. She was super happy to be able to enjoy our Christmas meal. So, we are singing praise to our Lord and Saviour
for my mom’s recovery. Please continue to pray they can get her heart issues figured out. 

Onward for His Glory,
Patty Bouillon
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Ladies Craft Night

George and Gary

Connect Party 

 Psalm 147:1 “Praise ye the Lord: for it is good to sing praises unto our God; for it is pleasant; and praise
is comely.”


